

## Moray Alcohol and Drug Partnership RECORD OF MEETING

TASK GROUP NAME:	MADP Partnership		
CHAIRPERS ON:	Joyce Lorimer – Service Manager - MC		
DATE OF MEETING:	30 July 2018 Unit 9a, Southfield Drive, Elgin		
APOLOGIES:	Jane Mackie Dr Tara Shivaji Elidh Brown Kenny McGeough Margaret Forrest Lynn Cameron Elaine Logue Willie Findlay	Head of Community Care Consultant in Public Health TSi Moray Insp Licensing – Police Scotland Legal Services Manager Licensing & Litigation - MC Midwifery - NHSG Police Scotland Community Safety - MC	
ATTENDING:	Joyce Lorimer Laura Sutherland Paul Johnson David Munro Mike Whelan Fiona Raeburn	Service Manager - MC Acting HIT Lead & Advanced Area Public Health Co-ordinator MADP Lead Officer Housing Manager Community Justice Co-ordinator Specialist Pharmacist in Substance Misuse - NHSG	
MINUTES:	Louise McKenzie	Administrator	

AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC		ACTION POINT	ACTION BY
1.	Welcome and Apologies	Joyce Lorimer welcomed everyone to the meeting.	
2.	Previous Minutes & Matters Arising	The minutes from the last meeting were agreed as accurate.	
		Joyce confirmed that a meeting has been arranged for the end of August to further enhance links between Dr Gray's and Services. Dr Bruce Davidson, Dr Jamie Hogg and Lynsey Murray will be attending.	

AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC	ACTION POINT	ACTION BY
	Item 5: Delivery Plan Paul informed he has linked in with the Health and Wellbeing Forum and Service Users. The Delivery Plan was circulated for consultation and feedback. He did not receive any feedback.	
	<ul> <li>Item 6: Budget Update</li> <li>Paul produced and circulated a briefing to members in lieu of the June MADP meeting.</li> <li>He gave a brief summary: <ul> <li>2018/19 budget was planned on the basis of the 2017/18 budget. This has been confirmed in a letter from Scottish Government and the MADP are able to proceed with budget plans.</li> <li>Progress is being made with the additional monies allocated to Arrows to fund 2 new posts as test of change.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
	Paul informed there are no red areas or concerns.  Laura Sutherland advised the group that Lynn Cameron is no longer the contact for Midwifery, it is now Jane Forrest.	
	Paul informed Susan Stronach (was Partnership Officer, GIRFEC) has changed job role.	
3. Needle Exchange & Naloxone	Fiona Raeburn, Specialist Pharmacist in Substance Misuse came along to give an overview of where Moray is currently and how it compares in Grampian.	
	Needle Exchange Key messages:  Every piece of injecting equipment should only be used once and must be sterile. One hit kits are distributed through Pharmacies and Arrows in Moray.  Improving Pharmacy Interventions. We need to ensure we are providing a good basic level of service.	
	Moray are currently seeing around 200 – 300 visits a month across 7 sites. The only area in Moray not to have a Needle Exchange site is Keith and there is no solution for this as yet, however, Arrows are considering an outreach service. A member of the group asked if it would be possible to check Keith postcodes to find out if people are using Needle Exchanges in Huntly. Fiona informed that Jackie Bell is currently doing a mapping exercise of all postcodes and she will share the information once it becomes available. Fiona is hoping to have an update by the next Needle Exchange meeting in a couple of months.	
	Moray's figures are low in comparison to Grampian and figures are on a decreasing trend. Trends mostly come through Aberdeen City and there has been a big increase in tablets such as Xanax and Gabapentin being purchased over the internet. Another big growth area is in image enhancement steroid drugs.	

AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC	ACTION POINT	ACTION BY
	Joyce mentioned that it would be interesting to see how Moray compares to Highland as Inverness is closer than Aberdeen.	
	Paul commented that it would be beneficial to have a breakdown of drug of choice by ADP. It was agreed that Paul and Fiona would link up to discuss further.	
	Naloxone Fiona gave the group a little background information on Naloxone explaining that it is a safe drug with few side effects which is why we have managed to get it out into the community.	
	In Grampian the programme has been run since October 2012 and is the first drug that non clinical staff can prescribe. This makes it easier to supply family members of those at risk of overdose.	
	In Moray MIDAS and Arrows make supplies of Naloxone. Lynsey Murray, MIDAS Team Lead oversees the Naloxone training.	
	Fiona informed that she is not seeing the number of supplies expected by Pharmacies and explained a bit of work needs to be done to ensure people have a supply. She suggested this could be done by looking at people who attend the Needle Exchange but don't have a supply of Naloxone on them.  Action – Paul will review the Naloxone programme with Arrows to pin point and review the focus possibly bringing together a small life working group.	
	Fiona added that Police Scotland are aware and are supportive of the Naloxone programme. There are ongoing discussions with Police Scotland as to whether they will carry Naloxone. A nasal product is being launched towards the end of this year.	
	<ul> <li>Key points and suggestions from the short discussion were:</li> <li>Get Naloxone was widely spread as possible.</li> <li>Look at whether G.P's and A &amp; E will make supplies.</li> <li>Access family members.</li> <li>Contact Food Banks.</li> <li>Ensure those in recovery still have a Naloxone kit as they are at higher risk if they relapse.</li> <li>Prison Releases – people at risk leave prison with a Naloxone kit.</li> </ul>	
	A copy of the contract will be circulated to members for your information.	
4. Alcohol & Drug Related Deaths Briefing	Paul produced a briefing highlighting the key points from recently published Alcohol and Drugs Related Deaths report 2017.	
9	Paul is reasonably confident that the MADP are taking a range of actions through the Delivery Plan.	

AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC	ACTION POINT	ACTION BY
5. Update – Arrows Additional Monies for Test of Change	Joyce informed that at quarterly drug related death meetings there are not many avoidable factors and said she would welcome people's thoughts on how we can have avoidable deaths.  The MADP agreed to allocate an additional £60k as a test of change to Arrows to link in with and support the MIDAS Team. The aims are:  • To reduce alcohol and drug related harms  • To promote retention and engagement  • Being proactive  • Encourage Service Users to attend SMART groups.  • Reduce un-planned discharges  • Re-engage Service Users following un-planned discharges.	
6. Feed from Sub- groups	Finance/Commissioning/Management & Performance Children & Young People Workforce Development	
7. AOCB	ABI Quarterly Reports  Laura Sutherland asked of the group would like to see them.	
8. Date of Next Meeting	The next MADP Partnership meeting is scheduled for Monday 27 August 2018, 10:00 – 12:00 in unit 9a, Southfield, Elgin	

<u>Actions</u>
Louise to ask Laura Sutherland for Jane Forrest contact details.

Paul to link in with Fiona Raeburn to discuss getting a more detailed analysis for the MADP. Paul will review the Naloxone programme with Arrows.

Circulate copy of Arrows new contract to members.